				      Town of Washington 
				      Town Board Meeting
				            July 8, 2019

Present:  Nannette Hilliard, Chairperson, Shane Luchsinger, Eldon Grossen, Chad Cassidy, Janet Carley, Martha Ladwig, May Burgy, David Parr, Cal Wasserstrass, Michelle Olson, James Harden and Bill Heidenreich 
Meeting called to order at 7:02PM by Chairperson Nannette Hillard.
Roll call taken.
 Minutes to the previous June 10 meeting were read.  Eldon made a motion to approve and Chad seconded the motion.  Minutes approved.  

Highway/Road Patrol Report:

Shane stated Scotts Construction will be coming soon to do some paver patching.  Hefty Rd will be done by end of week or next week, with gravel down only this year.

Shane started mowing again this week.  Nannette would like Shane to take inventory of the tools and equipment in the garage/shed areas in order to see what equipment we have and what equipment is needed.  Shane will be working on this.  

Shane stated he has had a few complaints on thistles not being cut. It was stated he get the names of the property owners and letters could be sent to them telling them they need to cut their thistles.  

There are some trees along the roadways that need trimming.  Discussion on what areas need tree trimming and who to get to do some of the tree trimming.  

New orange cones are needed, they are being stolen when put out along the road for hazards.  

A bid from Sager Fencing for $2,200.00 was received for fixing the fence around the recycling bins for the fence only.  We would like to possibly put in a cement retaining wall in that area and then put in fencing.  Would like to get bids for the cement wall.  No decision on this was made at this time, until further information and bids have been received.

Nannette would like to see on the westside of the garage area graded and a cement retaining wall put up.  The windows on the garage needs some minor repairs done.  

Hopefully the folks who bought the dump trucks will be picking them up shortly.  They have been paid for.  

Recycling Center:  Things are going well at the Recycling Center with Bill working on Wed. now.  Not too many comments on the new Recycling pamphlet.   
Shane is going to get rid of the refrigerators at the Recycling Center.   There does not seem to be any other major issues with the Recycling Center that need to be addressed at this time.  

Treasurer gave her financial report.  Chad made a motion to approve the paying of the bills for July and Eldon seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

It was determined to pay Blanchardville Coop $1,500 for fuel for the garage for the coming winter heating season.  The cost if $1.29/gallon this year.  

It was determined to redo the driveway permit form and update it to be more user friendly.  Janet will work on this and bring it to the next Town Board Meeting for approval.   It was also suggested to possibly have Mike Finley; Building Inspector do the final approval of driveway at the same time he is doing the final building inspection for occupancy permit.  Some of the other townships have him do this already.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]A motion was made to go into close session at 8:34PM. Wis Stats: 19.8519.85(1)(1)(c) Any meeting of a governmental body, upon motion duly made and carried, may be convened in closed session under one or more of the exemptions provided in this section. The motion shall be carried by a majority vote in such manner that the vote of each member is ascertained and recorded in the minutes. No motion to convene in closed session may be adopted unless the chief presiding officer announces to those present at the meeting at which such motion is made, the nature of the business to be considered at such closed session, and the specific exemption or exemptions under this subsection by which such closed session is claimed to be authorized. Such announcement shall become part of the record of the meeting. No business may be taken up at any closed session except that which relates to matters contained in the chief presiding officer's announcement of the closed session. A closed session may be held for any of the following purposes: (c) Considering employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. Chad made the motion to go to close session and Eldon seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
After closed session was closed, the Board returned to the regular meeting.  Eldon made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting and Chad seconded the motion.  Motion carried meeting adjourned.  

Submitted by Janet Carley, Clerk 
